
Town of Stoddard Planning Board 

February 6, 2018 

Preliminary Minutes 

 

Flag Salute 

 

Planning Board Meeting called to order 7:00 pm. 

 

Present: Dian Mathews, Ally Hutchinson, Chris Madden, Ruth Ward, Jane McOskar 

Harry Power – Alternate 

 

Absent: Ben Wilder 

 

Guests: Steve Mc Gerty, Randy Weaver, Marty Driscoll, Dale Smith and Noreen Duran 

 

 

Minutes of January 9, 2018 meeting accepted with amendment – to include the 

RSA674:71 to the ADU. 

 

Correspondence: ADU guidelines from Southwest Regional. 

 

Public Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm. 

 

Discussion on Fireworks Ordinance: 

- Complaints: Youths chasing loons with fireworks, noise levels, and cannon fire. 

- More input needed from the various departments, fire, police.  

- Permits would be hard to enforce. 

- Most towns adopt the State law regarding Fireworks. 

- Can signage be added to the Fire Department Fire Signs to include warnings for 

fireworks. 

- Should this ordinance be attached to a noise ordinance?  At this time it is possible 

Stoddard does have a Noise Ordinance. The board will research this. 

 

Chris/Ruth motioned to table the Fireworks Ordinance. 

Motion Carried. 

 

Public Meeting closed at 7:28 pm. 

 

Old Business: 

- Letter from the Planning Board Lawyer Silas Little on the ADU Ordinance verbiage. 

 

 

 Chris/Jane motioned to except amendments by the Planning Board Lawyer Silas Little. 

 Motion Carried. 

 



Chris/Ally motioned to except the ADU Ordinance with the amendments from the 

lawyer. 

Motion Carried. 

-Rezoning of the West Side of Shed Hill Road from Walker Road to Harper Road from 

Rural to Residential 

 

Ally/Ruth motioned to change the Zoning from Rural to Residential 

Motion Carried 

- Chris is checking to see if this has to be a ballot vote. 

 

New Business: 

 

Ruth/Chris motioned to change the Planning Board Application from requiring 3 paper 

copies of the plans to be 2 paper copies and 1 digital copy for the Stoddard Tax Maps 

sent to CIA.   

Motion Carried. 

 

Send to Planning Board Members/ Alternate a copy of Invitation to the 24
th

 Annual 

Spring Planning & Zoning conference to be held on April 28, 2018. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:53pm. 

 

Vickie Williams – Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


